
Minutes 
 

Emergency Planning Committee 
Monday, July 7, 2014 

 
In attendance: Keith Arlund, Abbie Sherman, David Aldrighetti, Timothy Mills, Robert Hyde, 
Carla Hodgdon, and Samantha Holcomb of Two Rivers-Ottauquechee Regional Commission. 
 
 

1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM. 
 

2. Samantha Holcomb from Two Rivers-Ottauquechee Regional Commission (TRORC) re. 
Updating Bethel’s Hazard Mitigation Plan. 
 
Samantha Holcomb distributed an agenda regarding an update of Bethel’s Hazard 
Mitigation Plan (HMP).  The plan was last updated in 2009 and was part of a regional, 
multi-jurisdictional plan.  TRORC has obtained funding to assist towns with updating 
their HMP’s and converting them to single-jurisdictional plans.  A draft of the new HMP 
for Braintree was distributed as an example of what Bethel should expect as a deliverable 
from TRORC.  A review was made of the Bethel Annex in the present multi-
jurisdictional plan, with primary focus on the implementation schedule that had been 
developed in 2009.  The status on these projects will be included in the updated plan.  
New hazard mitigation projects were discussed and will be included in the draft of the 
updated plan. 
 
Holcomb then outlined the next steps and will arrange another meeting with the 
committee when a draft plan is available. 
 

3. Adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 7:15 PM. 


